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OCTOBER 2020 President’s Letter  

 

Hello to All, 

Hope this letter finds all of you doing well and staying safe from the COVID.  I am writing this 
on September 11, 2020.  I hope you have taken time today and just sit for a few minutes and just reflect 
on the events that took place on this day nineteen years ago.  It is just hard to think that such events 
could happen in the good ole USA.  Nearly 3000 people lost their lives on this date.  I pray that God will 
be with all the families that lost love ones on this day and give them comfort, love, and peace. 

Some happenings of the York Shag Club:  We had a Board of Directors meeting at Tim’s last 
night.  We could only have twenty in attendance, so therefore, only the Board was invited.  We had 18 
of the 19 show up.... our first meeting since February.  I had nominated Billy Jenkins to be the chairper-
son over elections.  We nominated five from the board last night to serve on the nominating commit-
tee…these are, Melvin Mullis, Mel Bolin, Wendell and Libby Sowell, and Evelyn Cameron.  These will 
choose six from the membership.  So, if you are called, please be willing to serve. 

We talked about our 30th Anniversary Party next year on August 7, 2021.  Please mark your cal-
endars now.  You do not want to miss this very special event. 

Remember your 2020 SOS cards will be honored all next year.  If you need a card, please let Wendell or 
Libby Sowell know.  They can fix you up. 

November is Re-Up month; that is just around the corner (Twenty dollars per person to join or 
Re-Up).  That will probably all be mail-in since I do not know when we will get to have a party.  Peggy 
will be sending out applications, probably next month. 

We have voted to be at Spring Lake next year, 2021.  I will get with Megan to sign our contract.  
The Executive Board met and approved our budget for next year. 

I ended by thanking the Board for their hard work.  Our Board members work extremely hard for 
you and me.   We continue to strive to make the York Shag Club the best in the state.  To all of you 
members, “thank you” for supporting the York Shag Club and all our other Shag Clubs.  If I can do any-
thing for you, please let me know. 

Our 30th Anniversary Committee will be meeting again next week to make more plans.  Mark 
your calendars August 7, 2021. 

Please pray for our Police, firemen, first responders, our military personnel, our state and nation-
al leaders. 

Even SOS has been cancelled…a lot of YSC members are still going to the beach. 

 

I will see you at the EDGE, 

Hugh Hartness, President 

 

 

 
 
 
  
 
 

Hugh Hartness 

President 
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2020 Committees 

Membership     Peggy Hartness 704-582-0707 

 

Hospitality    Mel Bolin  984-5309 

Social     Evelyn Cameron 222-4868 

Ways & Means  Bull & Deb Mullis 831-8419 

SOS Coordinators     Wendell Sowell 831-0497 
        

State Liaison In Memory of Charles Blackwell, Founder of 

YSC  

Historian        Bill Jenkins         222-4942 

Grievance       Lamar Brown  980-522-1148 

Website Coordinator  Tammy Harrelson 517-3618 

 

Graphic Designer Tammy Harrelson 517-3618 

Newsletter    Mike Marr        831-8817 

  

 

 

2020 Door Watchers 

  

Jan      Mike & Mel Bolin   

Feb          Faye & Lamar Brown 

Mar       Bull & Debbie Mullis 

April         Jay & Connie Mrosek  

May         Wendell & Libby Sowell 

June            Billy & Debbie Jenkins 

July  Bob & Kathy Bunney 

August    Charlie & Janet Love  

Sept          David & Kathy Wallace 

Oct          Carl & Jeanne Neely  

Nov         Mike & Diane Marr  

Dec         Scottie & Becky Munsey  

  

MONTHLY HALF & HALF SELLERS 

January   Scottie & Becky 

February   Marty Jacquette 

March    Billy & Debbie  

April    Lamar & Faye 

May    Melvin & Debbie 

June    Carl & Jeanne 

July    Mike & Mel 

 August    Wendell & Libby  

September   Connie & Jay 

October    Kathy & DoGood 

November   Ron & Judie 

December     



NO Outside drinks permitted at YSC Dances. This in-

cludes non alcoholic and alcoholic beverages. We have a 

CASH BAR  

 This section is for you. Please keep us informed about any illnesses or con-
cerns about our membership. We are all getting to the point where things go 
wrong and the support of York Shag Club is always there should you need us. 

Cancelled, nothing is going on for a while. 

 

 

Caring Corner 

Prayers for all 

Elections 
 

 Elections are in process even though nothing else is happening right now. Billy Joe 
and his committee are hard at work making sure the transition into 2021 is as smooth as 
possible. A list of those involved is posted a few pages further on with directions as to how 
elections will be handled during this current unpleasantness. If you would like to serve I’m 
sure they would love to hear from you. There are many committee chairs to be filled also 
and this is your chance to serve those who have served you for so long 



YORK SHAG CLUB 

2020 Party Dates / DJ Schedule 
   

January 4, 2020  Gene Hensley 

February 1, 2020  Scott Smith 

March 7, 2020  Lamar Walker 

April 4, 2020  Butch Metcalf 

May 2, 2020  Roy Childress 

June 6, 2020  Buck Crumpton 

July 4, 2020  Summie Davidson 

August 1, 2020  
Johnny "B" Bar-
kley 

September 5, 2020  Summie Davidson 

October 3, 2020  Betty Brown 

November 7, 2020  Tommy Samole 

December 5, 2020  Lamar Walker 



2020 Officer Nomination Committee 
 October 29, 2020 

 

Hello Everyone, 

 

   As you all know, this has been an unusual year for the York Shag Club.  And it appears that it will con-

tinue, at least through the end of 2020.  But somethings must go on, regardless. 

    One of these things is the selection of YSC officers for 2021-2022.  While we have a detailed plan in 

place to accomplish this, we are not able to fulfill all of the guidelines because of the virus. 

    So, a slightly modified plan has been put in place for this year only.  

    As per the bylaws, Hugh Hartness, Club President, has appointed a chairman of the 2020 nominating 

committee, Billy Jenkins, and the board selected several of the five (5) committee chairs to serve with 

him.  This group recruted six (6) additional club members to serve with them. 

    Committee members are as follows: 

Melvin Mullis 

Evelyn Cameron 

Connie Mrosek 

Mel Bolin 

Wendell Sowell 

Jay Mrosek 

Faye Brown 

Ronnie Heffner 

Libby Sowell 

Tricia Davidson 

Ron Barker 

    

   Over the last two weeks, this group has talked to club members about serving as officers.  After much 

effort, the committee has unanimously agreed to present the following slate of candidates to the club. 

 

              President:          Carl Neely 

              Vice-President; Janet Love 

               Secretary:         Diane Marr 

               Treasurer:        Marty Jacquette 

               Sgt at Arms:     Lamar Brown 

 

   We have two more steps to complete this process.  First, we must allow the club, as a whole, to make 

nominations.  Normally we do this at the October dance, but….that’s not possible.  Therefore, this is a re-

quest that will fulfill that step.  If you would like to nominate someone for any of the offices listed above, 

please submit their names to anyone on the committee.  You MUST first contact the person that you want 

to nominate and be sure that they are willing to serve.  Please be sure to tell them that it is for a two 

year term and they need to be able to attend most, if not all, of the monthly business meet-

ings. 

 



This process will be open until October 15, 2020.  At that point, we will move on to the actual election, by 

the club, as a whole. 

    I hope all of this is not too confusing.  If you have questions, please contact me at  

debjenk@bellsouth.net or (803) 517-4978 . 

    Thank you to everybody who has helped with this election cycle.  Debbie and I hope to see you all real-

ly soon. 

 

                          Billy Jenkins 

                          Committee Chairman    

mailto:debjenk@bellsouth.net


Our Sponsors 
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Ron & Nancy Alexander 

Chris & Karen Farris 

Tommy & Patsy Fuller 

Bob & Diane Klimas 

Melvin & Debbie Mullis 

Carl & Jeanne Neely 

Steve & Barbara Whisonant 

Roy & Theresa Williamson 

Birthdays 

  

October 24 

LeRhea Stewart 

October 18 

Dale Cauble 

October 16 

Steve Cloninger 

October 20 

Scott Smith 

October 24 

Karen Bradley 

October 17 

Marty Jacquette 

October 25 

Rick Turner 

October 31 

David Crawford 

October 16 

Pete Beckham 

October 1 

Gary Holloway 

October 3 

Brenda Falls 

October 18 

David Wallace 

October 7 

Becky Byrd 





Springlake Country Club 

1375 Springlake Road, York, SC 29745 

 

Our October party is  

Cancelled 

SOS EVENTS  

 2020 

 

2021  
Winter Workshop 

January 16th 

 

SOS Schedule For 2020 Best Little Shag Club In the World 

 Cancelled 

York Shag Club 
PO Box 24 

York, SC 29745 

Telephone # 803-517-2729 
Email: hughhartness@gmail.com 

Best Little Shag Club  
In the World 

We are on the Web 

Www.yorkshagclub.com 


